June 1, 2023

Mr. David Watson, AICP Planner, Land Use Administration Department of Planning and Development Review 900 East Broad Street, 5<sup>th</sup> Floor Richmond, VA 23219

Re: 2216 Keswick SUP

Mr. Watson,

As a resident of Oak Grove, and hopeful future president of the upcoming Oak Grove Historic Neighborhood Association, I am pleased to inform you that, following meetings with Mark Baker and his team of Baker Development Resources, I am expressing support for the request for Special Use Permits for the 2216 Keswick project they are proposing.

I am excited to see this type of project occur as it respects the current neighborhood from their digital plans that I have reviewed after meetings.

Best,

Charles Snellings, M. Ed.

Oak Grove Resident